

**Cabinet Office** 

The Guildhall, Swansea, SA1 3SN www.swansea.gov.uk

Sarah Rochira
Older People's Commissioner for Wales

Please ask for:

Councillor Rob Stewart

Direct Line:

01792 63 6141

E-Mail:

cllr.rob.stewart@swansea.gov.uk

Our Ref:

RS/KH

Your Ref:

Date:

1st June 2018

## Dear Commissioner

In response to your letter of 4<sup>th</sup> May, Swansea Public Service would like to thank you for your continued interest in the Local Well-being Plan. Along with the views of citizens, service users, staff, leaders and other experts, the guidance issued by your office was taken into account and has influenced the development of Swansea's local Well-being Plan.

The primary version of the Plan Working together for a better future has been attached and can be viewed at <a href="www.swansea.gov.uk/localwellbeingplan">www.swansea.gov.uk/localwellbeingplan</a>. In order to improve the accessibility of the Plan for diverse audiences, a 'plan on a Page' and full 'Statutory' version are also available online. A 'Screen reader friendly', and 'EasyRead' version have also been commissioned.

Following publication of the Well-being Plan, Action Plans for implementation are being agreed and are expected to be completed by the Summer. This document along with the evidence base with the Assessment of Local Well-being should be considered alongside the Local Well Being Plan. You may also consider the Area Plan published at <a href="https://www.westernbay.org.uk/areaplan">www.westernbay.org.uk/areaplan</a> which has been written alongside the Local Well-being Plan, each of which informs and supports the other.

It is hoped that this approach meets with your approval.

Yours sincerely

COUNCILLOR ROB STEWART CHAIR OF PSB BOARD